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CONWAY PLANNING BOARD 
 

MINUTES 
 

APRIL 11, 2002 
 

A meeting of the Conway Planning Board was held on Thursday, April 11, 2002 
beginning at 7:00 p.m. at the Conway Town Office in Center Conway, NH.  Those 
present were:  Chair, Sheila Duane; Conrad Briggs; Robert Drinkhall; Martha Tobin; 
David Robinson; Alternate, Cesare Macchionni; Planning Director, Thomas Irving; and 
Recording Secretary, Holly Meserve. 
 
REVIEW AND ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES 
 
Mr. Briggs made a motion, seconded by Ms. Tobin, to approve the Minutes of 
March 21, 2002 and March 28, 2002 as written.  Motion unanimously carried. 
 
APPOINTMENT OF ALTERANTE 
 
Ms. Duane appointed Mr. Macchionni as a voting member. 
 
ELECTION OF OFFICERS  
 
Mr. Briggs nominated Ms. Duane for Chair.  Mr. Drinkhall seconded the 
nomination.  Nomination carried with Ms. Duane abstaining from voting. 
 
Mr. Briggs made a motion, seconded by Mr. Robinson, to wait until Brian Glynn 
returns to determine Vice Chair and Secretary.  Motion unanimously carried. 
 
DATE, TIME AND PLACE OF MEETINGS 
 
The Board agreed to keep the same schedule:  second and fourth Thursday of each 
month; 7:00 p.m. at the Conway Town Office. 
 
CAROL T., MARION LYNN, JESSE E. IV & LEE-ANN LYMAN – MINOR SITE 
PLAN REVIEW CONTINUED (PID 218-99) FILE #MR02-01 
 
Ms. Duane stated that they are waiting for a license from the Town of Conway.  Mr. 
Briggs made a motion, seconded by Ms. Tobin, to conditionally approve the Minor 
Site Plan for Carol T., Marion Lynn, Jesse E. IV & Lee-Ann Lyman conditionally 
upon a obtaining a license from the Town of Conway and the conditional approval 
to expire on July 24, 2002.  Ms. Duane asked for public comment; there was none.  
Motion unanimously carried. 
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NEARLEDGE DEVELOPMENT – SUBDIVISION REVIEW (PID 201-10) FILE 
#S02-03 
 
Ms. Duane stated that the applicant has withdrawn the application. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Thomas Kugel – Café Noche – PID 276-292:  A conceptual review for an addition on the 
west side of the building.   
 
Historic Preservation – Linda Ray-Wilson:  Ms. Wilson with the New Hampshire 
Division of Historical Resources reviewed Historic Preservation with the Board. 
 
Shawn Bergeron – Chaco, Inc. – PID 246-22:  Mr. Bergeron explained that John 
McClure at the Saco River Campground would like to construct a pool and asked for 
relief from site plan review.  Mr. Bergeron stated that the pool would be 0.0008% of the 
land area.   Mr. Briggs made a motion, seconded by Ms. Tobin, to exempt [overturn 
the Administrative Decision] the pool proposed by Chaco, Inc. from site plan 
review.  Ms. Duane asked for public comment; there was none.  Motion unanimously 
carried. 
 
Phyllis Wagstaff – PID 219-202:  Mr. Bergeron stated that there is not enough parking 
provided.  Mr. Bergeron stated that they meet the town regulations, but the regulations 
don’t take employee parking into consideration.  Mr. Bergeron stated that there will be 
57% remaining green space and the parking is not proposed in the buffer.  Mr. Briggs 
stated that no new waivers are required, therefore, should be considered a field change.   
 
Mr. Briggs made a motion, seconded by Ms. Tobin, that the additional pavement 
proposed for Phyllis Wagstaff is an acceptable field change.  Motion unanimously 
carried. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Holly L. Meserve 
Recording Secretary 
































































